
GEORGETOWN SOLID WASTE MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE

Minutes: October 12, 2023
via zoom
PRESENT: 

Karren Cowing, Alison Freeman, Ole Jaeger, Sharon Trabona, Jim Coombs, Transfer Station manager, Bronwen Tudor, Selectman representative, and Miles Epstein, a member of the public. Ole was present at the beginning of the meeting, but left before the end of the meeting.
MINUTES: 
Sharon Trabona moved and Alison Freeman seconded acceptance of the September 14, 2023 minutes, as written. The minutes were approved unanimously. 
FISCAL:
The year-to-date statement for September showed that most line items are within the budget. Jim Coombs, Transfer Station (TS) manager, said he assumes that the solid disposal costs will decline as the busiest time of the year for the TS has ended. Mary McDonald, Financial Director, has not yet received an invoice from Craig Rogers for hauling for September. 
OPERATIONS:

Jim reported that he spoke with Craig Rogers today. Craig was having problems with his truck. Jim said that the TS was supposed to be open on Indigenous’ Peoples Day, but Jim made the decision to close the TS because carpenters were in the TS redoing the roof over the bulky waste. He said the TS would not be safely accessible to the public because of the construction.
There was a Maine Municipal Association (MMA) inspection of the TS. The inspector noted issues to be addresses. There should be a hand rail on the Universal Waste (UW) building and the staff should be wearing colorful safety vests. Alison thought that there might be a way to construct a railing that did not interfere with access to the US shed. The  staff needs to wear their safety vests. The inspector noted there should be more protection at the lockbox of the compactor. Jim explained that the box had a red flag on the “kill switch” of the lockout box of the compactor, but it disappeared. Jim said he will  replace the flag. The final item noted in the report concerned the ramp at the entrance to the enclosed portion of the Mall. The inspector thought that persons could trip on the lip of the ramp. Jim suggested it might be time to replace the ramp since it is old. 
ORDINANCE: 
Because two members were not present the other Committee members decided to postpone any ordinance discussion to the next meeting. At the next meeting the Committee will discuss revising the definitions in the ordinance. Also, in addition to the regularly scheduled meeting, the Committee may decide to hold a workshop, specifically to work on ordinance revision.  
OTHER: 
Sharon suggested that at the November meeting the Committee set the 2023-24 calendar of open and closed days at the TS. 
NEXT MEETING:

The next regularly scheduled meeting will be held on Thursday, November 9, 2023 at 7:00 PM. 

Alison moved and Sharon seconded adjourn the meeting. The motion passed unanimously. The meeting adjourned. 
Respectfully submitted,

Karren Cowing

Cc: Solid Waste Management Committee members, Selectmen, Town Office

Reuse, and reduce, recycle. 

Remember recycling and discarding less saves tax dollars. 


